
Alloway Township Environmental Commission 
Regular November 11, 2013 Meeting 

 
Attendees:  Joe Ingerson-Mahar, Autumn Angelus, and Marilyn Patterson 
 
Absent:  Frank Ponti, Anne Sullivan, Craig Kane and Chris Gilbert 
 
Minutes were approved as written. 
 
We discussed recycling materials such as leaves and the impact they have on the 
County Landfill. 
 
Joe discussed the General Guidelines for Conducting Threatened and Endangered 
Species Surveys in Alloway Township.  We discussed reducing its complexity by 
working from the perspective of how it will be used and by whom. 
 
Secretary Marilyn Patterson discussed her intention of resigning from the 
Environmental Commission when her term is up December 31, 2013. 
 
Meeting was adjourned. 


